
                         
                                        

Mt. WAVERLEY CLUB BULLETIN 
 

                                          Volume 33, Number 32, 28 February 2018  
 

         WHAT’S ON THIS WEEK? 
  VENUE              SPEAKER / TOPIC CHAIRPERSON / GREETER 

 This meeting:  Wednesday 28 February 6pm for 6.30pm start 
LOC Club Forum - Community Geoff Logie-Smith 

         

       IMPORTANT ADDRESSES & CLUB INFORMATION 
Club Postal Address: P.O. BOX 295 GLEN WAVERLEY 3150 
Web Address: http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/  
FACEBOOK ADDRESS: http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary 
 
Bulletin Copy Deadline: 5.00 PM. Sunday to Glen Watkins please. 
 
Other Important Addresses: 
1. Oakleigh Market shifts are 6am-10.30am and 9.30am till 1pm. The address is Corner Atherton Rd and Hanover Sts 
Oakleigh. 
2. Mount Waverley Market shifts are 7am-2pm (permanently Charlie/Beth) with closing shift 1-2pm (x 2 person assisted by 
Charlie). The address is Hamilton Place Shopping Centre, 283 Stephenson’s Road Mt Waverley.  
3. Leighoak Club (LOC) is located at 1555 Dandenong Road Oakleigh. We meet upstairs unless otherwise indicated. 
 

         ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 
Please confirm your meeting attendance to Fiona Cleary 0410605233 and Bulletin Editor would also appreciate 
advices of leave dates.  
 
Our food donation bin for Monash Waverley Community Information and Support (MWCIS) is an important local 
community project for the club. Please bring to Rotary meetings a small donation of non perishable food for the 
donation bin, which is located in the front corner of the meeting room. 
 
Calendar of upcoming Club/Rotary events is in the bulletin – last page. All Rotarians please check your 
Market/Rotary Project commitments on this page and mark your diaries accordingly. If you cannot meeting 
designated commitment for the projects or for meeting chair/greeter please contact Andrew (for markets) and Terry 
or Glen (for chair/greeter).  
 

   CONGRATULATIONS & CELEBRATIONS 
FOR THE WEEK 21/2-27/2: 
Congratulations to David celebrating 3 years in Rotary on 25th. 
 

http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/
http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary
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Presidents Report for 28 February 2018. 

Time is running out for those Club members who have not registered to walk or considered making 
a donation to the MCH Walk 2018. This event is one of the major fundraising efforts for our Club 
this year replacing the Royal Children’s Golf Day. I would ask all members to think seriously about 
walking and/or donating to the Monash Children’s Hospital to help purchase vital medical 
equipment that will provide the very best of care to those sick children and their families in our local 
community. To remind you, the MCH Walk 2018 takes place on Sunday 4th March and to donate 
or walk or both cut and paste the below links into your website browser:-  

TO MAKE A DONATION OPEN THIS LINK: https://mchwalk18.everydayhero.com/au/terry 
IF YOU WANT TO WALK REGISTER HERE: http://www.mchwalk.com.au/. 
Last week we had a good turnout of 13 Rotarians and their guests who ventured out to the Western suburbs to visit the 
DIK warehouse complex in West Footscray. For those who made the journey it was fascinating to see just what 
happens to the huge array of donated goods including hospital beds, medical supplies, school desks, bikes, books, 
and clothing that make their way to various countries in SE Asia, Africa and the Pacific. Goods are generally shipped 
via 40’container’s and on average one every 2 weeks and forward plans included shipments to Timor Leste, 
Cambodia, Ethiopia, South Sudan and Tanzania. I would like to thank both Bob Glindeman and Laurie Fisher for their 
kind hospitality and taking the time in giving us a tour of the warehouse and explaining the working of the DIK 
operation. Many thanks also must go to Geoff Taylor for his efforts in arranging our visit – well done Geoff. I would also 
like to thank those Rotarians from Monash and Oakleigh who also joined us for the visit. 
Have you put your order form in for the Wine Fundraiser? If not please complete your order and forward, along with 
the payment details, to either Beth or Loretta by 9th March. A reminder to all members that we need your support, so 
please get behind this new fundraising activity. 
There is, as I understand, a small group still interested in the social outing to the Woolamai Country Races planned 
for Saturday 17th March. Those members still interested in going please contact me so that a final determination can 
be made as to go or no go. 
Terry Roche and I attended the District Youth Forum on Tuesday night along with Hayley Dureau (MWSC) and Anne 
Stephens (Avila). The Forum gave time for presentations on each Youth Programme with the majority of the 
presentations being made by young people who talked about their experiences in these programmes and their 
presentations were so very good and a true reflection of the impact our Youth Programmes have on attendees. A great 
night had by all Rotarians, Rotaractors, Interactors and Teachers. 
I had an email last week from the Chaplain at Mount Waverley Secondary College asking if any of our members would 
be available to volunteer at the College’s Breakfast Club. The Club runs form 7:45am -8:30am Monday – Thursday 
and the volunteer role would be helping to set-up and pack-up of the Breakfast Club program and engaging with 
students through conversation and games. I realise that only a small group of members would be available to help and 
certainly we could not offer 4 days a week, maybe a day a week. I believe that this is a great opportunity for us to be of 
service to our local community and in particular to our young people. I will find time for us to discuss the request at 
next week’s Community forum. 
We had our Bunnings BBQ at Notting Hill on Saturday and if my memory serves me right we had some 10 Club 
members volunteer their services during the day to help run this first Saturday BBQ. It was a hot and humid morning 
but that did not stop the public buying plenty of sausages and as one of the cooks I can attest to that by the number of 
sausages and onions that were cooked. Early figures from Beth indicate that we grossed over $1100.00 in sausage 
sales - a great day. Thanks again to Beth and the team for all their help. 
The Education First Holmesglen Youth Foyer is having an open morning next Tuesday 27th February showcasing their 
programmes. Beth, Loretta and I will be attending to find out more of their youth programme and look at ways we can 
assist these programmes. 
This week’s meeting, Wednesday 28th February, will be at LOC and we will have a Community Forum to discuss our 
Community projects 
See you there. 

Geoff 

https://mchwalk18.everydayhero.com/au/terry
http://www.mchwalk.com.au/.
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                                         PHOTOS (compliments Charlie and Ros) 

                                          

  

  

 

 

  

 
 

 

BLAST FROM THE PAST  
Glen, 
On the weeks that I don’t attend a meeting, usually the 3rd. meeting of 
the month, I propose to go through my files and start a history page 
entitled “Blast from the past”. Many of these photos will contain past 
members, some of whom are no longer with us, but all have been part of 
the club since its inception. It will show current members how some of 
our present day members including yourself looked years ago. 
Adrian 
Editors Note: 
IF MEMBERS DO NOT wish their old photos to be published by 
Adrian please advise me by 5pm Sun 4th March. Thanks, Glen. 
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           IMPORTANT NOTICES  

 

COINS FOR UNICEF 
From: Ron Brooks  
Sent: 20 February, 2018 10:30 PM 
To: 'Adrian Clifford'  
Cc: ffoegls@hotmail.com ; Malcolm Chiverton ; 
Russell Gurney ; Shia Smart  
Subject: RE: Coins from Mt Waverley 
Dear Adrian 
Your coins weighed 2.2kg, worth about $70, so I am 
now up to 54.8kg, close to the 60kg we need to send 
off the next batch to UNICEF.  I know it is mainly your 
efforts but please pass on my thanks to the club, we 
really appreciate your clubs continued involvement. 
Regards 
Ron UNICEF foreign coin coordinator 

PERIDOT FUNDRAISER 
From: Ron Brooks  
Sent: 19 February, 2018 9:26 AM 
To: 'Adrian Clifford'  
Subject: FW: Flyer for Peridot – 84 Charing Cross Road 
Dear Adrian 
We are having a Charity Fundraiser at Peridot again this 
season.  Though I think you told me your club has a standard 
booking for the year. However, here it is. We give $5 back to 
the club for every ticket sold.  It is $22 per ticket. 
We supply sherry pre theatre, free tea/coffee/biscuits at the 
interval then free wine/beer/soft drink after the show plus 
sandwiches/cakes etc. Refer attached flyer. 
Regards 
Ron 
 

 
 

ROMAC Subject: R-1125 Lucilia - Update 

Dear D9810 ROMAC Team, 

Lucilia had her first appointment at RCH this morning and met the medical staff who 
will be managing her case. In the attached photo they are RCH Prof Michael Sullivan, 
RCH Oncology Nurse Jayne Harrison, Peter Mac Dr Greg Wheeler, and RCH Dr Julie 
Cayrol. 

Lucilia has been diagnosed with a nasal phasogele carcinoma which has been 
significantly reduced by the chemotherapy she has received at the Dili Hospital but 
which will now require radiation to stop it continuing to grow.  The radiation treatment 
at Peter Mac is expected to go for 6 weeks, M-F, for 40 mins per session.  She will 
visit Dr Wheeler at Peter Mac on Wed for further tests and creation of a mask which 
she will have to wear during treatment.  At that time we will learn when her treatment 
will start.  After the radiation at Peter Mac she will have a further 2 sessions of chemo 
in Dili to finalise her treatment.  There is then a very good chance that the cancer will 
not grow back, although a 100% guarantee cannot be given. 

At present Lucilia has no symptoms and is as well as can be expected; although well 
below percentile for her weight and height.  We have a mission to fatten her up!  The 
radiation treatment itself is not painful but towards the end of the 6 weeks treatment 
she may experience a swollen and sore throat.  This may require her to be fed by 
nasal gastric tube, or hospitalisation in RCH if necessary.  However, this will all settle 
down before she returns home. 

As you can see in the attached photo, she is a bright little girl who happily accepted 
some fancy head wear from Jayne the Oncology Nurse and who enjoyed meeting the 
Meerkats. 

A day of changing fortunes today (Wed 21st).  Lucilia was a little off her appetite this 
morning but had fun joining host mum Robyn in a dance group. 
  
On Wednesday she visited Peter Mac for a meeting with Dr Wheeler to have some 
preparatory work done prior to her radiation treatment – the creation of a foam 
shoulder/neck/head rest and a face mask.  The head rest is to make her comfortable 
and still during the 40 min radiation and the mask is so that marks can be put on it to 
direct the radiation to the correct spot.  The foam head rest and mask are clearly 
visible in the attached photo.  Dr Wheeler advised that he will be planning her 
treatment next week and that it is likely that her radiation will commence the following 
Mon. 
  
At the meeting with Dr Wheeler, host mum Robyn drew his attention to the fact that 
she thought that Lucilia had a slight fever.  This was confirmed by Dr Wheeler and he 
made arrangements for her to visit Dr Sullivan at RCH for a check up and possible 
medication.  As it turned out, Lucilia was admitted to hospital with a possible chest 
infection and heart ailment.  Santina, her guardian, will remain with her in hospital and 
more tests are scheduled for tomorrow. 
 

mailto:ffoegls@hotmail.com


 
RC Monash Events 
From: Kehela Vandenberg 
Sent: 21 February 2018 23:42 
To: Doug Bowden Huntingdale; Louis Jahshan Glen Waverley; Warren Fricke Clayton; Sue Cornelissen Waverley; Geoff 
Logie-Smith Mount Waverley; Alfred Sung Wheelers Hill; David Park Oakleigh 
Subject: RC Monash Events 
Dear Presidents,  
Following on from our recent Cluster Presidents Meeting, please find attached flyers and booking details below of three 
upcoming events that may be of interested to some of your members and their networks:  
 Buying your First Home Seminar on 27 February 2018: book via - https://www.trybooking.com/TOEP; 
 International Women's Day Business Breakfast on 6 March 2018: book via - https://www.trybooking.com/UECA; 
 Wills, Powers of Attorney and Estate Planning Seminar on 26 March 2018: book via -

 https://www.trybooking.com/UDWU 
If you could kindly distribute that would be greatly appreciated. 
Kind Regards 
Kehela 
President, Rotary Club of Monash 
 
CALL TO ARMS - Monash Children's Hospital fundraising walk 
ALL Members 
 
The Monash Children's Hospital fundraising walk on the 4th March 2018 is a little over a week away. Our club's 
involvement this year and in future years replaces our Good Friday Charity Golf Day, which has been taken on by 
another organisation.  
In the past almost all members have made some contribution to the Good Friday Golf day, either by donating or 
assisting on the day, or both. So far, only about one third of our members have shown interest in the Monash 
Children’s Hospital Fundraiser Day. I would really like to see all members supporting this day in some way.  
This year, we have a special theme for the day, and we are calling it the "WALK FOR WILLIAM DAY" I have spoken 
to you previously about this theme. You can support this day by registering for the walk, either 5KM or 10KM at a 
cost of $30, or donating via the website, or via me and I will forward the donation, or by assisting us on the day 
with our catering for the walkers. Or all of the above if you like! 
Information about the day is on our website, and in our weekly Bulletin, or you can ring me. We want to make this 
walk a feature fundraising event in our calendar. This is a community activity, assisting an excellent local cause 
directly, the type of activity that I believe the majority of our members prefer to support. 
Let's all get behind this and not just leave it to a few members. 
 
Regards, Terry 

The good news is that Lucilia had a good day yesterday (Fri 21st) in RCH and she is 
being discharged home to Robyn and Ken this morning.  She even ventured to 

 

the outdoor playground at RCH yesterday and was introduced to the wonders of 
her first Macca’s (note photo).  Well the doctors did say she had to put on some 
weight!! 
  
Her temperature came down yesterday after her antibiotic treatment and tests have 
shown that she did not have an infection.  An ECG did however show a thickening of 
one of her heart valves. This is of no immediate concern but another ECG will be 
taken after she has finished her radiation treatment at Peter Mac. 
  
She also had a previously arranged MRI whilst in hospital to get a good ‘picture’ of 
the neck tumour (nasal phasogele carcinoma) in order to assist with ‘aiming’ the 
radiation treatment. It showed that the tumour is ‘dead’ but the MRI could not detect 
if there are any tumour ‘seeds’ present, by which the tumour spreads through other 
tissue.  The aim of the radiation is to stop these ‘seeds’ from spreading and 
developing.  However, what the MRI did also detect is that the tumour had infiltrated 
two of her neck vertebrae, which have compressed slightly, limiting her sideways 
and up/down movement.  An Orthopaedic doctor has been 
called in to advise what other treatment may be required. There will be a meeting 
with Dr Sullivan, her oncologist, and the Orthopaedic doctor, at 1pm Monday at 
which time we will get a better idea of her treatment plan. 

In the meantime, Lucilia and Santina will have a quiet weekend home with Robyn and Ken. Over the last few days Lucilia 
and Santina have experienced a lot of new and scary things occurring to them and I am extremely grateful for the support 
of Robyn, Ken and Yulitta (one of our Tetum interpreters) who have been with them every step of the way. 
  
Regards 
Yours in Rotary 
Graeme 

https://www.trybooking.com/TOEP;
https://www.trybooking.com/UECA;
https://www.trybooking.com/UDWU
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                            CALENDAR/PROGRAMME 
If you are aware that the nominated chairperson will not be available please let the bulletin editor know asap. For venue 
addresses - please refer page 1 of this bulletin. 
LEGEND:    black Club Market(s)         xxxx Club Meeting         xxxx Rotary/Club Project 
Date      Venue   Time  Event (or Topic)              Chairperson & Greeter                      
2 Mar Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Ros 
4 Mar Jells Park tba Walk for William     NA 
4 Mar Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Michael/David 
7 Mar LOC   6-8pm Yang Xu-"Blue Zones"-World Class Health Tours Rhonda/Phillip 
9 Mar Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Adrian 
11 Mar Mt Waverley 7-2pm Mt Waverley Market     Charlie/Beth/Roger/Terry 
14 Mar LOC   6-8pm Philip/Rhonda including International Forum  Mara/Fiona 
18 Mar Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Malcolm/Glen 
21 Mar  Rose of Thailand 6pm  Social night        NA 
23 Mar  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     David 
25 Mar Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Paul/Lyn 
28 Mar  LOC  6-8pm Lou Paola – Real Estate In Monash - update  Ros / Malcolm 
30 Mar  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     NA 
1 April Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Geoff T/Pete 
4 Apr  LOC  6-8pm Miranda Daniels – Rotarian Behind the Badge  Malcolm 
6 Apr  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Malcolm 
8 April Mt Waverley 7-2pm Mt Waverley Market     Charlie/Beth/Roger/Terry 
11 Apr  LOC   6-8pm  Bill Haywood : D9810 ROMAC Committee   Adrian/Ros 
13 Apr  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Terry  
15 April Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     ?/Keith 
18 Apr  Village Green? 6-8pm  Social night details      NA 
20 Apr  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Paul 
22 April Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Don/Sean 
25 Apr  NA   ANZAC Day Public Holiday – No Rotary Meeting 
27 Apr  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Malcolm 
29 April Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Ros/David 
2 May  LOC   Lacie Ryan Camp Quality      Ros/Miranda 
4 May  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Ros 
6 May Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Fiona/Loretta 
9 May  LOC   Terry Nunn - Ambo/Paramedic 35 years     Andrew/Sean 
11 May Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Adrian 
13 May Mt Waverley 7-2pm Mt Waverley Market     Charlie/Beth/Roger/Terry 
16 May LOC   Social night        NA 
18 May Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Geoff L-S 
20 May Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Michael/Philip 
23 May TBC   Club 33rd Birthday and Darren Paone - Crown Posture Bedding  Beth/Miranda 
25 May Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     David 
27 May Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Lou/Robert 
30 May  LOC  SE Vounteers - Ms Sharon Morgan    Robyn/Keith 
1 Jun  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Phiip 
3 June Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Ron/Sean 
6 Jun  TBA 
8 Jun  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Terry 
10 June Mt Waverley 7-2pm Mt Waverley Market     Charlie/Beth/Roger/Terry 
13 Jun TBA 
15 Jun  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Geoff L-S 
17June Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Malcolm/Philip 
20 Jun LOC   Social Night       NA 
22 Jun  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Paul 
24June Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     David/Adrew 
27 Jun  LOC   Changeover night       Geoff L-S/Philip 
29 Jun  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     David 
1 July Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     TBA 


